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C o m m u n i t y
L e d  H o u s i n g

W a t e r  V o l e s  L o s t  T o  S p i l l
NPC was very saddened by the
death of several water voles,
which was the result of diesel
finding its way into the beck.
The oil spill came from a
tractor. The diesel was on the
road but heavy rain washed it
into the beck. NPC consulted
with the Environment Agency
(EA) and the Yorkshire Wildlife
Trust (YWT) to determine the
best way forward.
The EA considers the spill to be
‘insignificant’ in terms of
potential damage to the

environment. This is not an
opinion shared by NPC. The EA
did do some work to limit
further damage by putting
absorbent pads in the beck.
It will be Spring before we
know  whether there will be
long term harm to the water
vole population. If there is,
NPC may look at working with
the YWT to bring in water voles
from another area. This would
be sensitive and costly work
which it would have to fund
raise and find volunteers for.

The patch of grassland
between the Village Hall and
the cemetery is slowly
returning to its natural state.
There have always been
many wild orchids growing
there, including  pyramidal
orchids and common
spotted-orchids. However
this year there has been
something new and much
rarer - loads of bee orchids.
The flowers look like a
bumble bee. Thank you Bill
Richardson for the photo
and information.

NPC would like to say a big
thank you to David Burton who
worked very hard to restore the
telephone box to its former glory
this summer. He did this on a
totally voluntary basis and we
are sure you will agree that he
has done an excellent job. The
box is now clearly marked as
housing a defibrillator and even
has a carpet inside!

Glam Phone Box

Do you feel strongly that
Newbald should have more
affordable housing? Do you
know young people who can’t
afford to live here or older
people who can’t downsize?
If so, you may be interested
in a new fund called the
Community Housing Fund.
East Riding of Yorkshire
Council is promoting the fund,
which aims to provide funding
for small affordable housing
developments in rural
communities. The idea is that
the local community plays  a
significant part in identifying
any needs and the types of
housing required. The
community group then goes
on to develop ideas, potential
designs and layouts and
ultimately works with experts
to deliver a scheme.
To find out more about this
fund and how you could get
involved and make this work
in Newbald, please visit
newbald.com.

P u b l i c i t y
P o s t e r  H e l p

NPC would like to create a
large poster to fill the
currently empty notice
board beneath the lime
trees near The Green. The
idea is to promote Newbald
as a tourist destination and
provide useful information
to visitors. If you have any
interest in helping with
content or have artistic
skills which we could put to
good use, we would love to
hear from you.

R a r e  B e e
O r c h i d s

Well done to Harry Latham,
Charlie Budd and Joe
Wallace. Their Lifestyle group
‘One Love Football’ set up a
Pop Up Pizza shop on 28 July
and raised £160 towards
NPFA and the setting up of a
Duke of Edinburgh Scheme
in Newbald.

L i f e s t y l e
S u c c e s s

W a c k y  R a c e s

Congratulations to the Gnu
who came 2nd in the Wacky
Races in Market Weighton
on 16 July, raising over
£250   for   Children   with

Before

Cancer UK.

Graham Stuart MP visited Newbald on 14th July to meet with
Councillors and residents who currently have no prospect of
of being able to access superfast broadband because of a lack
of infrastructure. A representative from KCOM was also

present. He committed KCOM to making a commercial decision
in respect of the excluded roads within the next few weeks.
This will either allow the work to go ahead or free these roads
up for alternative supplier and public funding options. Earlier
in the day, Graham Stuart MP and the Clerk to the Council,
Suzanne Smith spoke about the issue on Radio Humberside.

http://www.newbald.com/community-housing-fund/
http://www.newbald.com/graham-stuart-visits-newbald-today/
http://www.newbald.com/community-housing-fund/
http://www.newbald.com/graham-stuart-visits-newbald-today/


N P F A  N e w s  &  E v e n t s

Thank you Newbald for supporting all the events we have been running
over the summer. Because there has been such a welcome to these,
we intend to continue running films, music, theatre, children’s theatre,
and Christmas events into 2018. The Pub Quiz is back by very popular
demand. All profits go to Newbald Village Hall (NVH).
We have applied to Sancton Hill Wind Farm Community Benefit Fund
for staging for events and the children’s drama group;  their
contribution and ours leaves us short by £1,780. If there is anyone

who feels this to be a worthwhile cause
and wishes to donate please contact
NVH Treasurer James on 07774623761.
East Riding of Yorkshire Council withdrew
the recycling facilities on the car park on
31 July 2017 and we no longer receive
the financial benefits.  This has been a
valuable source of revenue for NVH and
we would like to thank all residents who
made use of the bins.
NVH AGM is fast approaching (

).  All residents are welcome.
Light refreshments will be provided and
you can find out what your committee
has done and what it is hoping to achieve
in 2018.  Should you wish to join the
committee, please contact the Chair
Jenni Howard on 07952951255 for
more details.

V i l l a g e  H a l l  I n f o r m a t i o n

D a t e s F o r Y o u r D i a r y

Sep 9 Sat
Summer Family BBQ - Church Rooms - 12pm
onwards - fun day in aid of Newbald Young
People’s Project.

Sep 23 Sat

Bad Apple Theatre Co present: Salsa Verde -
Village Hall - Doors 7pm. A new comedy by Kate
Bramley. Tickets £9.50 (£5 conc.) From John 07950
267913 or online at www.badappletheatre.com.
Licensed bar.

Sep 29 Fri Harvest Festival - Church - 7.30pm.
Oct 1 Sun Harvest Communion - Church - 10.30am.

Oct 7 Sat

The Fugitives - Village Hall - Doors 7pm. Live
music from this acclaimed Canadian band. Tickets
£12.00 (£10 conc.) from John 07950 267913 or
online at www.wegottickets.com/event/407266.
Licensed bar. Details about band on newbald.com.

Oct TBC NPFA Race Night. Details to be confirmed. Please
check posters and www.newbald.com.

Nov 1 Wed All Saints Day Communion - Church - 7pm.
Nov 12 Sun Remembrance Service - Church - 10.45am.

Nov 19 Sun

Quiz Night - Village Hall - 6.30pm. Licensed bar.
The return of the Village Hall’s own Pub Quiz.
Details to be announced soon. (See
facebook.com/newbaldvh).

Dec 23 Sat

Live Christmas Theatre for the whole family by
the Bad Apple Theatre Company - Village Hall.
Details to be announced. (See facebook.com/
newbaldvh).

Various TBC Cinema Nights - Village Hall - details to be confirmed.
See constantly updated events calendar at www.newbald.com/calendar

Clerk to Newbald Parish Council
Sandalgrove, Townside Road
North Newbald, YO43 4SL
Tel: 01430 828919
E-mail: clerk@newbald.com
Facebook/newbaldpc

Parish Council Meeting Dates (these may change)

Monday 9 October 2017 - Newbald School
Monday 6 November 2017—Newbald School
Monday 4 December 2017 — Newbald School
Monday 8 January 2018 — Newbald School
Meetings are preceded by an Open Forum at 7.30pm at
which parishioners are welcome to come along and
talk about any local issue.  Agendas and venues are
published on the website and notice board.

W W W . N E W B A L D . C O M

NPFA held the gala a little earlier this year but this didn’t
seem to cause any problems as again it was well attended
and a very enjoyable event.  Our next event will be a race
night to be held in October so please watch out for posters
and look at www.newbald.com.
We have added a new piece of equipment in the playground,
topped up the play bark and had the fence/older pieces of
equipment painted – we hope you will all agree that the
playground is looking much improved.
As usual we are still looking for additional
members/volunteers to join the committee. If you feel you
can commit to the  for the
meetings, occasional tidy up at the field and to help out at
events which usually add up to 3 a year then please do come
along – everyone is welcome.

W I  N e w s  &  U p c o m i n g  E v e n t s
Our next meeting will be on  when Simon
Hemingway will be demonstrating basic life support.
Visitors are always welcome. Our Annual Meeting will be on

On Tony Hawkridge will tell us about ‘A Life
on the Road’. In June we went to Wentworth Woodhouse
Hall and in September we will visit Chatsworth House.

John Barrett                 827662
Becky Clarke                N/A
Simon Dongray-Burke 828568
John Howard                828932
Elsie Huntington          827479

Geoff Lewis                801128
Edward Openshaw 827589
Beccy O’Sullivan 827175
Beverley Smith 827153
Gavin Steward 801174
Paul Weatherstone 828325

The NYPP re-opens after the school holidays on Tuesday 5th
September welcoming all members old and new from age
4 upwards.  We will be holding a Summer Family BBQ on

 to which all are welcome and
promises to be a fun day!  For all the budding young cooks
out there we have places available on cookery courses and
are now taking bookings for the first 5 week course.   To
reserve a place please ring Georgina on 07528 013731.

Fugitives, Newbald Village Hall - Oct 7,  7pm

N e w b a l d  B o w l i n g  C l u b
Evening short mat bowling will recommence at 

 New members are welcome. Please
come along and have a try; bowls are provided and the first three
taster sessions are free, thereafter £2 per session. Membership
subscription is £10/year. Evening sessions run until the end of April.
Monday afternoon sessions will continue throughout the year .C a k e  C l u b  S e e k s  M e m b e r s

Come along on the 4th Tuesday of every month in the Village
Hall. Doors open  and the meeting starts at .
On , we will be using moulds to create the effect of
royal icing on cakes. On , we will be making
Halloween cookies.

A Murder Mystery 1920s Masquerade Banquet in aid of Hull
Homeless Community Project. , Cave Castle
Contact Mamta: mjoshi@tmws.co.uk or 07837059926.

        S t .  N i c h o l a s ’  C h u r c h
Normal Sunday Communion . Wednesday Communion .
Sunday school restarts .

C h a r i t y  A u t u m n  B a l l

The Fugitives, Oct 7, Newbald Village Hall
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